STATE OF ARIZONA

KaTie Hosss OrFricE oF THE GOVERNOR Executive OFFICE
GOVERNOR

June 19, 2023

Speaker Ben Toma
1700 W. Washington St.
Phoenix, AZ 85007

Re: HB 2623

Speaker Toma,
I have vetoed HB 2623.

HB 2623 directs the Arizona Department of Revenue to provide sensitive information on

taxpayers to third party entities. This commercial purpose is an abuse and misuse of public
records.

Protecting the personal privacy of Arizonans is a priority to my administration.

Sincerely,

Katie Hobbs
Governor
State of Arizona

cc:

President Petersen
Representative Biasiucci
Chief Clerk of the House
Secretary of the Senate
Secretary Fontes
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